
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 

BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 

ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

            

            Docket No. 3117-22 

  Ref: Signature Date 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 22 June 2022.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board determined that a personal appearance with or without counsel would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a 

personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

A review of your record shows that you joined the Navy Reserve on 29 September 1995.  On 19 

September 1998, your orders to your reserve unit were terminated due to your failure to maintain 

drill attendance, and you were transferred to the Individual Ready Reserve.  In September 2003, 

upon completion of your required service, you were released from the Navy Reserve.   

 

In your petition, you requested that your discharge be changed to a medical discharge.  In 

support of your request, you contend that you developed hypertension while you were in the 

Navy Reserve.  You further state that you were unable to perform your annual “PTS” due to your 

medical condition. 

 

The Board carefully considered your petition, but it disagreed with your rationale for relief.  

Service members are entitled to medical treatment for disability conditions that are incurred or 






